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 Carrier Liaison Program 

New U.S. Employment Authorization Cards 
• On January 30, 2023, U.S. Citizenship and Immigration Services (USCIS) began producing the redesigned

U.S. Employment Authorization Cards.

• The redesigned cards will be issued concurrently with existing card stock until it is depleted.

• All previously issued cards remain valid until their printed expiration dates.

If you have a question on boarding a traveler, it should be directed to the appropriate Regional Carrier Liaison 
Group (RCLG), Immigration Advisory Program (IAP) Officer or Joint Security Program (JSP) Officer.   
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